City of Kenora
Community Policing Committee

Minutes
Tuesday, April 17, 2012
4:30 p.m.

City Council Chambers

Present:
Bill Richards, Chair, Cst. D. Cain, Ralph Mosher, Wayne Ficek, Diane Pelletier, and
Joanne McMillin, City Clerk.

Regrets:
Councillor Charito Drinkwalter, Trudy Cederwall, Kendall Trembath, Wendy Darling

A. Declaration of Pecuniary Interest & the General Nature Thereof
Councillor Drinkwalter then asked if any Member had any Declarations of Pecuniary
Interest and the General Nature thereof pertaining to any items as follows:-

i) On today’s Agenda;
i) From a Meeting at which a Member was not in Attendance.
There were none declared.

B. Confirmation of Minutes
Moved by D. Cain, Seconded by D. Pelletier, and Carried:-
That the Minutes of the last regular meeting of the Kenora Community Policing
Committee held Tuesday, March 20, 2012 be confirmed as written and circulated.

C. Deputations
N/A

1. Receipt of Correspondence

Cst. Cain advised he has now received the cheque from MADD Canada in the amount of
$50 for the Impaired Driving Campaign last December. Joanne will ensure the cheque is
provided to Charlotte Edie, Treasurer.

It was mentioned Committee will have to pay approximately $89 for the Home Show
which is being cost-shared with the Safe Communities group and that they have already
paid that bill. The Kenora Home Show will be held May 4, 5, 6 at the Recreation Centre.
Cst. Cain will get in touch with Charlotte Edie for the cheque in order to reimburse Safe
Communities.

Cst. Cain advised Members are still needed to volunteer for an hour or so to work the
booth during the Home Show and he will send out a reminder email to everyone to sign-

up.
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Joanne advised she will make arrangements to provide various City promo items to use
as prizes during the Home Show, and hopefully others will be able to provide items as
well.

2. OPP Community Services Officer Reports
OPP bikes will be out and about this summer again and there may be four or five
students to assist for foot and bike patrols as well.

Cst. Cain advised that on May 6 approximately 70 officers from the Northwest Region
and their families will be participating in the Cops for Cancer Run in Winnipeg for the half
marathon; the Team is called ‘OPP Cruising for a Cure.’

Cst. Cain further advised that this year’s Kids’ Summer Camp will be held August 19 to
26 at Sunny Cove Camp on Rainy Lake.

3. Other:

Signs for Neighbourhood Watch Program
Cst. Cain indicated he has a sample Neighbourhood Watch sign and will take it to the
Home Show for promotion purposes. Cst. Cain and Bill Richards will meet to determine
how many signs are required and how to proceed with getting the signs in place through
the assistance of the City’s Operation Centre.

Cst. Cain also noted he will be contacting the OPP Graphics Department for a poster for
the Home Show that can be displayed, and he will also organize information about the
Committee to hand out at the Show. Diane mentioned we should have a listing of
Committee Members’ names and contact information and Cst. Cain advised he will
follow up on this as well.

Cst. Cain advised that the Graphics Department is currently working on a simple ‘Stuff-a-
Cruiser sticker that we can use this December for that event this year.

4, Next Meeting
Wednesday, May 23 at 4:30 p.m. City Hall Council Chambers.

5. Adjournment.
The meeting closed at 5:00 p.m.
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